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Tetcott and Luffincott Parish Council Meeting
1st February 2022
7:30pm, The Arscott Hall, Tetcott

Chair: 		Cllr. Mike GREENAWAY (MG)
Present:	Cllr. Terry ROOKE (TR), Cllr. Barry STEARMAN (BS), 
Cllr. Nick WONNACOTT (NW) 
Jacob WOODHOUSE (JW)
Clerk: 		Kay NAPIER (KN)
Apologies: 	Cllr. Sylvia DART (SD), Cllr. Jonathan PEARCE (JP)
PCSO Mark JAMES, Cllr. Peter WATSON (TDC)

1. Absences
It was noted that there were a large number of absences from the meeting. 
Cllr. Thomas Merritt and Cllr. Merv Chubb have been absent for 6 months now, so under the 6-month rule would be removed from office. Cllr. Merritt had previously expressed a wish to stand down but had not submitted this in writing.
Cllr. Chubb has apparently recently had an operation so members of the council present were happy to give him a further extension on his absence.
KN to contact TDC announcing vacancy left by Cllr. Merritt

2. Minutes of last meeting – 10th January 2022.
Cllr. Greenaway asked whether there were any comments or amendments, all in agreement, unanimously passed and signed.

3. Declarations of Interest
None.

4. Questions from Public
None.

5. Co-Option of Jacob Woodhouse
Jacob completed paperwork, signed by Cllr. Greenaway and KN. Cllr. Woodhouse welcomed to Council.
KN to contact TDC with paperwork


6. Finance Report
No change since last meeting.
Current Account Balance: 	£11,861.19
Reserve Account Balance: 	£881.04

7. Clerk’s Pay Rise
KN presented evidence that Tetcott council is paying their clerk the least in the area with the exception of one council whose Clerk is working for free. 
Clerk works approx. 3 hours per week, current wages not paying sufficiently for work done. 
There was a discussion regarding how much money there would be when the precept comes in, taking into consideration budgeting based on last year (plus anticipated annual increase).
It was decided that there is not sufficient space in the budget at present to pay Clerk a wage in line with other councils at present however the clerk’s wage will increase from £720 per annum to £1200 per annum – backdated to the Clerk’s start date of October 2021. 
Proposed by Cllr. Greenaway, seconded Cllr. Wonnacott.
This will be paid bi-annually at the end of March and the end of September.
When the next precept and budget is decided, provision needs to be made for the Clerk’s wage to be further increased. 
	
8. Play Equipment
JW provided the Council with quotes for the fence, and members present in agreement to go with the cheapest options available. If we ‘pick and choose’ our suppliers we can save around £300.
Cllr. Woodhouse to make a picket gate.
Cllr. Rooke enquired whether the fence would be painted. MG confirmed it would be stained.
Cllr. Woodhouse recommended to get the timber as soon as possible to keep costs down.
The cost of the fencing should be £969.92 inc. VAT.
KN suggested using money in account to get timber sooner. Cllr. Greenaway said there was no need as the £3,000 promised by the Hall Committee will cover it when received. TR agreed. Not doing anything at present.

Installation of equipment to commence when ground conditions right to keep mess to a minimum – likely March. 

Correspondence from Pete Watson of behalf of Hall Committee
Pete Watson had contacted the Council via email 5th November 2021 and 15th January 2022 regarding the play equipment.
The message of 5th November was not replied to.
In the January 2022 email, Pete Watson wished for clarity on when the vote was taken by the Parish Council to order the play equipment.
Pete also asked whether the Parish Council would “confirm that it will take total control and responsibility for the Play Area once installed and indemnify the Hall Committee of all obligations with regards to insurance, maintenance of equipment, safety inspections, fencing and all grass cutting within the play area itself.”
Pete also requested that prior notice in writing be given to the Hall Committee of when installation is due to commence.

As KN was not yet in post, she asked whether there was a vote on ordering the equipment. A discussion ensued and Cllr. Greenaway stated that when it was decided to use the supplier Lars Laj at the Council Meeting on 5th October, it was generally thought by members there that the decision of supplier also encompassed the decision to purchase. Cllr. Stearman acknowledged the lack of instruction over this matter. Cllr. Wonnacott, Cllr. Rooke and Cllr. Greenaway of the opinion that it was a unanimous agreement to purchase. In the absence of a Clerk, Cllr. Greenaway produced the minutes and it could be viewed with hindsight that these were not adequate.
KN asked the councillors present whether there was any objection – in hindsight – to the ordering of the equipment. No objections raised.

Regarding the matter raised regarding insurance it was agreed that the Play Area will be maintained, insured and kept safe as a duty and responsibility of the Council. Cllr Rooke stated it would be the Parish Council’s responsibility.
Cllr. Stearman proposed to reply to Pete Watson’s reply in the above format. Seconded by Cllr. Woodhouse. 

KN to reply to Pete Watson’s email.

9. Platinum Jubilee
Beacon planned for the Thursday with an event in the Wilderness on the Saturday. 
A sub group to be created – representatives from the Parish Hall, Council, Church and general community welcome to contribute and share ideas to make it truly an event for Tetcott.
Meeting to be arranged by KN.

AOB

10. Tetcott Hunt
Cllr. Rooke approached regarding the hunt. There has been talk that the South Tetcott Hunt and the Tetcott hunt are to merge. 
The community are concerned this would result in twice as many hounds and an increase in smell in the area.
Cllr. Greenaway also concerned that the locals may be unhappy with a large influx of horses and dogs.
Due to concerned residents and lack of information being passed through the Council regarding this merger, perhaps it necessary to contact Bruce Newport to request an update and to be more informed about future decisions. 
KN to email Mr. Newport regarding this.

11. Date of Next Meeting
AGM and General Meeting 
Tuesday 10th May 2022, 7:30pm at the Arscott Hall, Tetcott.

Meeting closed 20:49



Chairman: …………………………………………………………….		Date: …………………………………

Minutes prepared by Kay Napier 14/02/2022
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